
Anonymous complaint from Educators regarding school mismanagement, poor 
leadership and bullying at a State Secondary School Girls. 

On 12 October 2022, this Office received an anonymous complaint on behalf of Educators of a 
State Secondary School regarding alleged school mismanagement, poor leadership and bullying. 
In line with Section 97 (1) (c) of the Constitution, the comments of the Ministry of Education, 
Tertiary Education and Science Technology were sought. 

 

Subsequently on 15 November 2022, the Ministry informed this Office that the allegations 
made have been investigated and a meeting had been held with the Rector, who was advised 
to work on improving the organizational climate at the school. The Ministry further reported 
that close monitoring of the school will be carried out by the Zone Directorate. 

 

Unfortunately, this Office was unable to contact the complainants - whose identity remained 
unknown - in order to ascertain whether the situation has improved. It is however hoped that 
the problem has been resolved. 

 


